more information, please consult the Winchester Diocesan Website at winchester.anglican.org.

## Lent Talks 2020:

17 March Mission in the Book of Acts Rev Paul Taylor 24 March Mission in the Workplace Briony Strode Each talk is on a Tuesday evening, at 7.00pm, in the Memorial Hall, Hordle. We encourage as many house groups to attend as possible.

Lent Project 2020: Please see the notice board and handbills for further details. Also the March Link magazine contains an article with a lot more information on our Parish's ongoing support for the Butare Vocational Training Centre in Rwanda. This has been the focus of our Lent giving for many years. There are envelopes in the pews for your donations. Please Gift Aid if you pay sufficient Income Tax because this adds value for every pound. Thank you in advance.

**Weekly Reflection:** At Hordle School the pupils have been reflecting on: Jesus looked at them and said: 'With God all things are possible' Matthew 19:26.

"What will you do this week to challenge yourself, will you try something new, how might you spread joy to others?"

**Keys:** If anyone has a key to St Andrew's Tiptoe, or the hall at Tiptoe, or uses the keysafe at Tiptoe, please contact Heather Andrews on 01425 612096 or heatherjeanandrews@gmail.com. We are compiling a new list of all key holders and will be changing access codes in the near future.



## Welcome to Worship at Hordle Parish Church 15 March 2020 Lent 3

"Since we live by the Spirit, let us keep in step with the Spirit." – Galatians 5: 25 – Our Parish motto for 2020

9.15am Morning Prayer - Rev Paul Taylor

"Fresh Encouragement"

Hymn 16 All my hope on God is founded

Prayers & Confession (p.2)

Reading Jeremiah 29:1-14 p.788 Gill Morris

Hymn 380 Jesus, stand among us

Reading Philippians 4:4-13 p.1181 Rev Paul Taylor

Sermon Peter Reece

Creed, Prayers, Collect and Lord's Prayer

Hymn 463 May the mind of Christ my Saviour

Blessing

**Sidesperson:** Linda Dunwoddy

Worship ↑ Fellowship ← Reaching Out ⇔

Worship **↑** 

Fellowship ★→

Reaching Out ⇔

## **ALL SAINTS' CHURCH, HORDLE**

## Information for week starting 15 March 2020

Please take the notice sheet home for your reference. A copy of the current Notice Sheet is available each week on the 'Home' page of the church website.

This church is fitted with a loop system for hearing aids - switch to **T** In the unlikely event of a fire, please calmly follow instructions from the

front. There is a toilet in the church foyer, to the right, and an easy access toilet in the adjacent church hall. There is a room at the back of the church to take younger children if required. A First Aid kit is in the Choir Vestry.

Church Office: phone: 01425 626565

E-mail: church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk Facebook: en-gb.facebook.com/HordleParishChurch Church Website: www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk

Monday Tuesday	9.30am 7.00pm	Morning Prayer at St Andrew's, Tiptoe & 1.15pm Little Angels in the Memorial Hall Bell Ringers in the Tower at All Saints' Lent Talk in the Memorial Hall
Wednesday	10:00am	
	7.15pm	Village Voices in St Andrew's Hall.
Thursday		Parish Quiet Garden Tea@3 in the Memorial Hall
Friday	8.30am 9.15am	Coffee Pot in the Upper Room Parish Prayers in the Church Room
Saturday Memorial Hal	10.00am I	Strand Co-ordinators Meeting in the
Sunday 22 <sup>nd</sup> 9.15am March Lent 4 Mothering Sunday		Holy Communion— Christopher Knox "Fresh Perspective" – Rev Paul Taylor (Matthew 6:19-24 John Cliff) (2 Corinthians 4:7-18 Christopher Knox (Organ Nigel Bonard)
	10.15am	Family Service - Rev Paul Taylor "Fresh Perspective" – Rev Paul Taylor (Reading 2 Corinthians 4:7-18 Lydia Argyle (Projector Alastair Pickburn) (Keyboard Briony Strode)

For your Prayers: We pray for all those with long term illnesses, those who are house-bound, and those mourning the loss of loved ones. Maria Campanella, Rachel Bruce, Audrey Durtnal, Marion Pendred, Bill Andrew, Gordon Shelley, Valerie Smith, Carol Hilliard, Peggy Holbrook, Tony Edmonds, Yvonne Chidren, the family and friends of Ernie Marlow who has died, and also the friends of Chris George who has died this week.

The Funeral service for Ernie Marlow in on Monday 23 March 2020, at 11.30am.

Corvid-19: Following advice given by the Diocese, we are taking the following actions:

Catering: We are cancelling the serving of teas and coffees etc. following all our services, and also at our Lent talks. There will also be no lunch after the APCM meeting on Sunday 29 March 2020.

Collection: Collection bags will not be passed around during the services, but will be placed at the back of our churches for a retiring collection. Those counting the money will also need to wear plastic gloves.

Cancelled Events: The HCA have cancelled the Good Friday Extravaganza on the 11 April 2002. We have decided to cancel the Easter Choir celebration on the 11 April 2020. It is intended to replace this with another event later in the year.

Self Isolation/Quarantine: If you know of anyone who is self isolating or who is quarantined, do not visit. Instead, please phone them to provide regular support, prayer, and encouragement. If you are self isolating or quarantined, please provide details to the church office so we can arrange telephone support.

We will keep you informed of further developments. For

Worship ↑

Fellowship ★→

Reaching Out  $\Leftrightarrow$